Board of Examiners of Psychologists

Minutes – January 7, 2008
Page 4


	Cannon Building
	STATE OF DELAWARE
	Telephone: (302) 744-4500

	861 Silver Lake Blvd., Suite  203
	DEPARTMENT OF STATE
	Fax: (302) 739-2711

	Dover, Delaware 19904-2467
	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	Website: www.dpr.delaware.gov


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Monday, January 7, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
PLACE:
Division of Professional Regulation  


861 Silver Lake Blvd. Suite 203


Conference Room A


Dover, Delaware

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL: 
February 4, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT
Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member, President
Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member, Vice President
Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member, Secretary
Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member  

Joan McDonough, Public Member
Hollis Anglin, Public Member

Eleanor Allione, Public Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member
Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General, substituting for Christopher Spizzirri 
Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist 
Vera Sitze, Court Reporter

OTHERS PRESENT
Lisa M. Pistone, Ph.D.

Wayne Marvel of Maron, Marvel, Bradley & Anderson

CALL TO ORDER
Dr. Hollingsworth called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the December 3, 2007 minutes for approval.  A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Ms. McDonough to approve the minutes as amended.   The motion unanimously carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
PTD Hearing for Dr. Kimberly Newsom 

A motion was made by Dr. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Anglin to officially go on the record to begin the hearing.  The motion unanimously carried. 
Ms. Kelly stated that this hearing was requested by Dr. Kimberly C. Newsom as the result of the proposal to deny her application to sit for the EPPP examination based on lack of documentation showing postdoctoral completion of one hour of face-to-face supervision for every 1-10 hours of clinical work.  
The Board members were introduced.  Dr. Newsom participated in the hearing by teleconference due to the fact that she works and resides in California. In support of her application, Dr. Newsom provided the Board with an updated Supervisory Reference Form. 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. McDonough to go off the record for deliberations.  The motion unanimously carried.  The Board considered the sworn testimony and exhibits.
A motion was made by Mr. Anglin seconded by Ms. McDonough to go back on the record. The motion unanimously carried.  

Given the information provided in the updated Supervisory Reference Form, the Board found that Dr. Newsom satisfied the clinical supervision requirements set forth in 24 Del. C. § 3508(a)(2) and Board Regulation 7.2.  
Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin to allow her to retake the EPPP examination.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
A motion was made by Mr. Anglin, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo to close the hearing.  The motion unanimously carried and the hearing was closed at 9:35 a.m. 

Hearing for Dr. Lisa Pistone
A motion was made by Mr. Anglin, seconded by Ms. Allione, to officially go on the record to begin the hearing. The motion was unanimously carried.  

Ms. Kelly stated that the purpose of this hearing was to show cause why the Board should not suspend or revoke the license of Dr. Lisa Pistone for her failure to provide the Board with documentation showing completion of the required continuing education (“CE”).  
The Board members were introduced. Dr. Pistone was represented by council, Wayne A. Marvel, Esquire and she presented her testimony to the Board. 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Mr. Anglin to go off the record for deliberations.  The motion was unanimously carried.   
A motion was made by Dr. Johnson, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo to go back on the record.  The motion unanimously carried. 

The Board considered the sworn testimony and exhibits and determined that Dr. Pistone would not be given credit for CEs acquired after the renewal date. 
Dr. Johnson made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston to ask Dr. Pistone to provide the Board with full documentation, showing 40 CEs taken prior to the renewal date by the Board’s next meeting, scheduled for February 4, 2008.  
Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. DiRenzo, to amend the previous motion by adding that she should provide financial documents to support certificates.  Mr. Anglin’s motion to amend did not carry.  The original motion made by Dr. Johnson, seconded by Dr. Boston, was carried by Dr. Boston, Dr. Johnson, Dr. DiRenzo, Dr. Hollingsworth, Ms. McDonough, and Ms. Allione. Mr. Anglin abstained. The motion carried. 
The Board advised Dr. Pistone that if she did not produce the requested documentation, a show cause hearing would go forward at the Board’s meeting on March 3, 2008. 
A motion was made by Dr. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Anglin to close the hearing.  The motion was unanimously carried. The hearing closed at 11:40 a.m.
Continuing Education Audits
The following post renewal audits were approved by the Board:
  Michelle Sullivan

Janet Brandon

Douglas Fugate

Karen Blakely

Daniel LeGoff

Erin Binder

Anne-Marie Marquis

Katherine Crits-Christoph

Gail Chinn-Pratt

The following post renewal audits had some type of issue and were not approved:

James Ballard – still short 6 CEs
Richard Flanagan – still short 30 CEs.  Dr. DiRenzo made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to have Mr. Flanagan send in correct documentation or be scheduled for a hearing.  The motion unanimously carried. 

Judy Pelham – no response to audit notice as of today.  Ms. Fields will try to contact by phone or email to see if she received audit notice and have her respond immediately.  

Edward Wilson – still short 14 CEs due to being in incorrect renewal period.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Ms. McDonough, to schedule a hearing for Mr. Wilson based on non-compliance. The motion unanimously carried. 

Gail Chinn-Pratt – still short 1 CE. A motion was made by Dr. DiRenzo, seconded by Dr. Boston, to send in by next meeting or be scheduled for a hearing.  The motion unanimously carried. 

NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application to Sit for EPPP Examination 
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Mr. Anglin to approve Dr. Cynthia Deifenbeck to sit for the EPPP examination.  Dr. Hollingsworth recused herself due to knowing applicant. The motion carried.

Request from Dr. Linda R. Jeffrey 
The Board reviewed a request made by Dr. Linda R. Jeffrey, who is licensed in New Jersey, to be granted a temporary license to practice in Delaware.  Delaware does not have temporary licensure but according to Section 3510 of the statute, she is allowed to work in Delaware a total of 6 days in a year without having to get a Delaware license.  
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione to grant Dr. Jeffrey permission to practice in Delaware for 6 days only.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Correspondence
The Board briefly reviewed all of the correspondence and advised that if they had any questions or comments, they would bring them back to the next meeting for discussion after reviewing more thoroughly.

Elections
A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione to nominate Dr. Johnson for President, Dr. DiRenzo for Vice President and Mr. Anglin for Secretary.  The motion unanimously carried. Dr. Keyes and Dr. Johnson were absent from the vote.   
Other Business before the Board (For Discussion Only)
Dr. Boston brought to the Board’s attention that the Committee had discussed the Delaware Psychological Association’s memo regarding recordkeeping and that they need to discuss the issue with the whole Board but Dr. Keyes was not in attendance so it should be put on the   February agenda.  
Public Comment
There was no public comment. 
Next Meeting Date
The next Board meeting will be held on February 4, 2008.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Dr. Boston, seconded by Ms. Allione to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.    The meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Nancy Fields, Administrative Specialist II
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